

7321 E 88<sup>TH</sup> AVE., SUITE 200 HENDERSON, CO 80640 303.287.4656 WWW,LGEVERIST,COM

April 24, 2023

Mr. Eric Scott
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO 80203
<a href="mailto:eric.scott@state.co.us">eric.scott@state.co.us</a> (sent via email 02/20/2023)

RE: Request for Extension of Decision Date for 112 Permit Application

SITE: West Farm Reservoirs, DRMS Permit # M-2022-048

Dear Mr. Scott:

The applicant, L.G. Everist, Inc., requests to extend the decision date of the 112 Permit Application for West Farm Reservoirs, DRMS Permit # M-2022-048. The applicant would like to extend the decision date for the abovenamed amendment for another 5 weeks - from Friday, April 28, to Friday, June 02, 2023.

The applicant has completed most of the items on your Adequacy Review (dated 02/06/23), but some of the water-related questions and requests for additional information are taking longer than expected. We are close, but we didn't want to rush our consultants or you with items that need complicated calculations and then a thorough review. Again, we hope to finish everything much sooner than the new deadline, but are just asking for this amount of time to be conservative, and also so that the deadline isn't on the Friday before a holiday weekend.

If you have any questions, or need anything else regarding this extension request, please feel free to contact me or Steve O'Brian. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Lynn Mayer Shults

L.G. Everist, Inc. - Regulatory Manager

office - 303-286-2247, cell - 303-514-2778, lmshults@lgeverist.com

cc: Matthew Noteboom, L.G. Everist, Inc. - Vice President Stevan O'Brian, Environment, Inc., office - 303-423-7297, environment-inc@outdrs.net